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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
July 9, 2008
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the July 9, 2008 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members –  Zealon Solomon, Greg Gaiennie, Chris Barcelona, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Dr. Baldwin, Dr. Yates, Marcus McMillian and Shannon Sciortino.  Theron Batie joined the meeting already in progress.
The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

· The April 11, 2008 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Zealon Solomon to approve the minutes. Donna Methvien seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Action Item:  A report and recommendation from the Lab Usage Subcommittee will be provided at the next meeting based upon usage data.  Dr. Yates and the SGA President will work on preparing the proposal to create a lab in the Student Union as soon as the Student Union renovation plans are finalized. Dr. Yates will meet with the current and future SGA Presidents as well as Donna Methvien before the next STF meeting.  Dr. Yates met on two occasions with a student union representative regarding putting an open lab in the renovated union.  The representatives are aware a lab needs to be included in the renovation plans.  It was discussed that this will be more of a mobile lab that is multi-functional and allows for collaboration than a traditional lab.
· Campus Infrastructure – Dr. Asoodeh did provide an updated campus infrastructure plan to the committee.
· Wireless Coverage – Dr. Asoodeh did improve the wireless coverage in the SGA area of the Student Union by getting them their own access point.  He is checking on the Career Services area.
Theron Batie joined the meeting at this time.

· McClimans Upgrade – Dr. Asoodeh worked with Zealon, the other students on the committee, Physical Plant and the contractors on the McClimans Upgrade.  The bids came in above $350,000.  Several items were removed to bring the cost below $350,000.  An additional $100,000 on the project above the $250,000 previously designated for this purpose was spent on necessary purchases to finish the expansion.  Dr. Yates moved to identify where the additional $100,000 would come from out of the Student Technology Fee funds, and to dedicate it to the McClimans upgrade.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  It was discussed whether or not the money should come from the large project proposals, given that no large proposals were submitted this past year.  Dr. Yates proposed spending the $100,000 from the contingency funds and replacing the funds next year.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon will make a $100,000 budget adjustment to pay for the McClimans Upgrade.
· Surplus Computer Proposals  – Donna Methvien reported that there were three surplus computer proposals received.  These proposals were from Computer Science, University Housing, and Music & Dramatic Arts.  Chris Barcelona discussed that University Housing has a greater need for surplus computers than the 18 they requested.  A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the surplus computer proposals for the 29 requested computers, but not the 9 printers because none are available. Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  In the notification of surplus computer approval to University Housing, Donna Methvien will mention that students on the committee recommend that they consider requesting more surplus computers if usage of these initial computers indicates such a need.
Donna Methvien reported that there are old broken items in storage which are beyond economical repair.  A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the request to send the broken items in storage to Property Control for surplus. Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion
· Go Print Software/Server – Dr. Asoodeh reported we went from an old printing system to a new printing system with greater capabilities including wireless print capability.  We also needed to buy a new server for the Go Print software.  Chris Barcelona made a motion to approve the GoPrint purchase.   Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  
Dr. Yates congratulated Marcus on his new position as STS Coordinator.  He also mentioned a new renovation in the Greek Village called the Greek Commons.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will make sure the wireless is up and running in the Greek Commons area.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Yates.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held in the fall semester and coordinated by Shannon Sciortino.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Zealon Solomon

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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